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BASIN CHARGE UP GRANT
Office Upgrades

From February 5th to 20th, 2025, the Village office will be undergoing upgrades to the
exterior windows on the main floor, as well as improvements to our front door 

for better accessibility. We are grateful to have received grant funding from 
Columbia Basin Trust to help make these enhancements possible.

While we will remain open during this period, please be aware of alternate access to the
building. We appreciate your patience and understanding as we 

work to improve our space.

CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE
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See last page of February  Beaver Valley Bulletin
 



Ali Grieve, Director Area A 

STREETLIGHTS
Darkness comes earlier in the winter so now is the 

time to report any non-working street-lights to the Village Office, 
info@village.fruitvale.bc.ca

Be sure to include the location of the pole, 
the number on the pole and the 

problem with the light.

The Village will report it to FortisBC, who will repair as time permits.





Village of Montrose 
Office Hours - Monday to Friday 8:30 –noon -

1:00 – 4:30 p.m. 367-7234 
admin@montrose.ca www.montrose.ca 

WE ARE ON FACEBOOK & DOWNLOAD THE NEW CITIZEN 

MONTROSE RECREATION WILL BE CELEBRATING FAMILY DAY ON FEBRUARY 17th FROM
11:00AM – 1:00PM AT MONTROSE PARK & COMMUNITY HALL.TONS OF FREE FUN FOR

EVERYONE!
FACE PAINTING BY YARNIA 

COOKIE DECORATING 
NITEHAWKS SHINNEY

CRAFTS & GAMES IN THE HALL 
HOT DOGS & HOT CHOCOLATE

2025 UTILITY INVOICES
2025 Utility invoices for water and sewer were mailed out in early January. In order to

receive the 10% discount, payment needs to be carried out on or before February 28, 2025.
Payment options are cash, cheque, debit, e-transfer or on-line through Kootenay Savings

Credit Union. If you have not received an invoice, please call the office and a duplicate copy
will be made. 

 
DOG & CAT TAGS

It’s time to renew your dog or cat license. Every dog and cat in the Village is required to be
registered and licensed. Every license is valid from January 1 to December 31.

http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/
http://www.montrose.ca/


THE GREEN BIN & GARBAGE
COLLECTION SCHEDULE HAS
BEEN UPDATED FOR THE
HOLIDAY SEASON! 

BOULEVARD PARKING

Residents are reminded that during the winter months snow is plowed
onto the Village boulevard.

From Policy PW-2012-01 Snow Management 
& Ice Control:

1. Anyone parked on the boulevard could be towed.
2. Boulevards are the property of the Village of Fruitvale.  

3. Know where your property lines are.
4. No tolerance or exceptions due to safety and liability issues.

The Village of Fruitvale’s Bylaw Officer will be patrolling the
Village and enforcing our bylaws.

BEAVER VALLEY SENIOR CITIZENS BRANCH #44

Become a member for $15/year allows you to take part in any of
Branch #44 Seniors activities and events.

Bingo-Mondays 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm
Wellness Wednesdays 10:00 am - 1:00 pm(activities and lunch $2)
Cards - Thursdays 1:00 pm - 3:00 pm
Carpet Bowling every Tuesday
No monthly general meeting in December. 

For membership information 
contact Brenda 250-367-3839 or Kris 250-367-9685

 



BEAVER VALLEY LIONS CLUB
FRUITVALE MEMORIAL HALL 1968 Main Street, Fruitvale, BC V0G 1L1 

Ali Grieve, Director Area A

Bingo Wednesday’s at the 
Fruitvale Memorial Centre 



2025 WATER AND SEWER USER FEES

The 2025 water and sewer invoices will be sent out by the end of
February. A 5% discount will be offered until March 31.

If you have any questions or if you do not receive your invoice,
please contact Misti at the 

Village Office at 250-367-7551 ext. 3 or email
finance@village.fru﻿itvale.bc.ca.

mailto:finance@village.fru%EF%BB%BFitvale.bc.ca






 
 





Take the first steps of leadership
with this fast-paced and engaging
j o ur ney.

Participate in activities that develop
your leadership skills, enhance your
communication skills and get you
actively thinking about making
change in your community.

THE FIRST
STEPS

Network:

Contact:

Phone:

Email:

Location:

Dates:

REGISTER TODAY!

A LEADERSHIP
JOURNEY

Beaver Valley Youth Action Network

Kate Friesen

250-512-2077

beavervalleyyan@gmail.com

The Village of Fruitvale Office

6x 90min Sessions Exact Dates TBA

 End of March ----> End of April



Celebrating One Year of RDKB HomeSmart 
 

As RDKB HomeSmart reaches its first anniversary, the Regional District of Kootenay Boundary is celebrating the free
program's success in supporting homeowners across the region. Since its launch in January 2024, RDKB HomeSmart has
built strong, positive relationships with participants, collaborated with many local programs, and recently launched a first-

of-its-kind guidance document. 
 

RDKB HomeSmart was created to simplify the home retrofit process for residents by offering personalized guidance,
support with hiring professional contractors and energy advisors and resources for navigating rebates and loans. Funded
by the Columbia Basin Trust, FortisBC, and RDKB, and managed by RDKB's HomeSmart team, the program has quickly

gained momentum, with over 200 residents participating in its first year.
 

“Our community has embraced the RDKB HomeSmart program, reflecting a shared commitment to building an energy
efficient and resilient future, which is great to see,” says Andy Morel, Chair of the RDKB Board. 

 
One of the most popular improvements this past year has been upgrading windows and doors, a choice that appeals to

residents looking to boost both comfort and efficiency. Freya Phillips, RDKB's Senior Energy Specialist, noted the
enthusiastic participation from the community: “Residents have responded so positively to the program’s simplicity and
ease. RDKB HomeSmart has provided a clear pathway to meaningful home improvements, and it’s exciting to see the

positive impact it’s making in our community. The first year of the program has shown encouraging results and we look
forward to continually improving the program to supporting even more residents in the future.” 

 
Feedback from participants has been highly positive, with residents praising the program’s personalized supportand clear
guidance. Raven Atherton, RDKB's Retrofit Program Coordinator, shared: “The highlight of this first year has been speaking

with the residents of the Kootenay Boundary who are eager to learn about available retrofit options and are open to new
approaches for implementing them. It’s been gratifying to see participants successfully start and complete their projects,

big or small. Our team is there at every step, ensuring they feel supported and have access to the available benefits.
 

One participating resident said, “Thanks to RDKB HomeSmart, I now have a solid plan for improving my home’s efficiency
and reducing our energy costs. The support I received—from discussing options to finding the right rebates—has been

invaluable.” Another noted the convenience, adding, “The guidance from RDKB staff made all the difference; I felt equipped
with the right knowledge and confident throughout the entire process.” 

 
Freya Phillips commented, “Our residents are at the heart of RDKB HomeSmart. It’s incredibly rewarding to see the

program’s positive impact on homes in our region and to know we’re building a more resilient, climate-ready community.”
 

Residents interested in learning more about RDKB HomeSmart and exploring energy-efficient and resilient upgrades for
their homes are encouraged to reach out to the team via phone at 250.368.0284 or by email at homesmart@rdkb.com.
They are also encouraged to head to https://homesmart.rdkb.com/ to explore RDKB’s new HomeSmart Guide and enter

the ‘Read to Win’ RDKB HomeSmart Challenge for their chance to get their hands on a pre- and post- EnerGuide
Assessment Prize worth approximately $1,000.

 
About RDKB HomeSmart

The RDKB HomeSmart program, launched in January 2024, provides a free, personalized service designed to guide
residents in the Kootenay Boundary region towards energy-efficient, climate-resilient home improvements. By simplifying
the process and connecting residents with rebates, assessments, and local contractors, RDKB HomeSmart promotes long-

term sustainability and energy savings across the region

mailto:homesmart@rdkb.com
https://can01.safelinks.protection.outlook.com/?url=https%3A%2F%2Fhomesmart.rdkb.com%2F&data=05%7C02%7Cnewsletter%40village.fruitvale.bc.ca%7C3fd03ba38cd44a6ae24108dd2c4b86f0%7Ce118ba30cb4a4dde8e8b1e9760cd7760%7C0%7C0%7C638715425085783647%7CUnknown%7CTWFpbGZsb3d8eyJFbXB0eU1hcGkiOnRydWUsIlYiOiIwLjAuMDAwMCIsIlAiOiJXaW4zMiIsIkFOIjoiTWFpbCIsIldUIjoyfQ%3D%3D%7C0%7C%7C%7C&sdata=7jtRZxfF2%2FLpdxeqPo2b04dejyCJiABCLqvHbrfZ0Ak%3D&reserved=0


 

QUALIFICATIONS FOR OFFICE 
A person is qualified to be nominated, elected, and to hold office as a member of local government if they meet the 
following criteria: 

• Canadian citizen; 
• 18 years of age or older on general voting day (April 5, 2025); 
• Resident of British Columbia for at least 6 months immediately before the day nomination papers are filed; 
• Not disqualified under the Local Government Act or any other enactment from being nominated for, being elected 

to or holding the office, or be otherwise disqualified by law. 

FURTHER INFORMATION 
In accordance with the Local Elections Campaign Financing Act, (LECFA) for the 2025 by-election: 

• 
• 

the following expense limits for candidates during the campaign period apply for the offices of: 
o Mayor: $10,797.83 
o Councillor: $5,398.92 

• the following third-party advertising limits apply: 
o directed advertising expense limits: $809.84 (LECFA s.41.4) 

For further information on campaign financing, period expense limits and third-party advertising limits, please 
contact Elections BC directly: Toll-free at 1-855-952-0280 ; Email lecf@elections.bc.ca ; or visit 
www.elections.bc.ca 
 
For further information on the nomination process, please contact Patricia Dehnel, Chief Election Officer at
Village Office: 250-367-7551 or Direct: 250-505-3246, email patricia@dehnel.com or visit www.fruitvale.ca 

 

Public Notice is given to the electors of the Corporation of the Village of Fruitvale that a by-election will be held on 
Saturday April 5th, 2025 to elect one (1) Mayor and one (1) Councillor for a term ending in November 2026. 
Nominations will be received by the Chief Elections Officer (CEO) or a designated person as follows: 

By hand, mail or other delivery 
service to: 
Village of Fruitvale 
1947 Beaver Street 
Box 370, Fruitvale, BC V0G 1L0

By fax to: 250-367-9267 

From 9:00 am Tuesday, February 18, 2025 
To 4:00 pm Friday, February 28, 2025 

Excluding statutory holidays and weekends 

From 9:00 am Tuesday, February 18, 2025 
To 4:00 pm Friday, February 28, 2025 

Excluding statutory holidays and weekends By email to: 
patricia@dehnel.com Originals of faxed or emailed nomination documents must be received 

by the Chief Election Officer by 4:00 pm on March 7, 2025. 

, Chief Elections Officer 

 
THE CORPORATION OF THE VILLAGE OF FRUITVALE 

2025 BY-ELECTION - NOTICE OF NOMINATION 

Nomination packages are available for pick-up at the Village of Fruitvale Office, 1947 Beaver Street,
Fruitvale, BC during regular office hours (closed weekends and statutory holidays) starting on
February 6, 2025 and until the close of the nomination period at 4:00 pm on February 28, 2025. 

Patricia Dehnel
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